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January 10, 2023

EFSEC

Ami Hafkemeyer

PO Box 43172

Olympia, WA 98504-3172

Re: Yakima County Public Services - Planning Division Comments

Dear Ms. Hafkemeyer,

Thank you for the opportunity to provide comments on the proposed High Top and
Ostrea solar project here in Yakima County. As you know, the proposed location for the
solar facilities is located within a remote area of the County, with limited to no services
and is not within a recognized fire district. The closest fire district to the proposed site is
Yakima County Fire District #5. The boundary of Fire District #5 is roughly 8 miles from
the proposed site. The nearest Fire District #5 fire station to the proposed site is in the
City of Sunnyside roughly 18 miles away. The next closest fire district is Yakima County
Fire District #4. The exterior boundary of Fire District #4 is roughly 12 miles from the
proposed site, and their closest fire station is located roughly 25 miles away in the City of
Moxee. Neither district has an obligation to respond to a fire in this areaq.

To ensure the safety of both the proposed facility, neighboring properties and wildlife,
Yakima County would request EFSEC require the proponants to secure contracts with
both fire districts and the development of Fire Management Plans that specifically
address wildfires.

Again, thank you for the opportunity to comment. If you have further questions please
feel free contact me at 509-574-2300.

Thomas Carro
Yakima County Planning Official

Cc: Board of Yakima County Commissioners
Lisa Freund - Public Services Director

Yakima County ensures full compliance with Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 by prohibiting discrimination against any person on the basis
of race, color, national origin, or sex in the provision of benefits and services resulting from its federally assisted programs and activities. For
questions regarding Yakima County's Title VI Program, you may contact the Title VI Coordinator at 509-574-2300.

If this letter pertains to a meeting and you need special accommodations, please call us at 509-574-2300 by 10:00 a.m. three days prior to the
meeting. For TDD users, please use the State's toll free relay service 1-800-833-6388 and ask the operator to dial 509-574-2300.




